Minutes: Academic Senate Standing Committee on Internationalization

Friday, 29 November 2007, 3-5 p.m., 404 Cohodas

Present: Bill Ball, Tawni Ferrarini, Peter Goodrich, Bill Mihalopoulos, Amy Orf, Anna Sanford, Marcelo Siles, Renxin Yang.  Excused: Mohey Mowafy. 

Ferrarini called the meeting to order at 3:00, and the agenda and minutes were approved.

There was no Chair (Ferrarini) report.  The secretary (Goodrich) reported that the committee’s page on the Academic Senate website was now available and would need filling with information about our doings.

The Executive Director of International Affairs (Siles) reported that his office was continuing efforts to recruit students from abroad, and that has joined the NMU committee on enrollment.  The Turkey program has been cancelled due to time constraints in recruiting and preparing students; instead, two faculty will be sent to plan for a future program there.  
Discussion followed, more or less pursuant to the agenda:

· In response to a question about funding for such exploratory trips, Siles said that his office and the Dean of Continuing Education are willing to provide such funds.  Guidelines for determining fair distribution of them, he suggested, is an issue that COI should consider.  Orf confirmed from her FLSA experience in Chihuahua, Mexico, that faculty who have traveled to their study abroad locations are much better prepared to advise students once on site.  Mihailopoulos suggested that faculty employ onsite contacts and resources to make such trips more efficient and cost-effective, as opposed to making all contacts and arrangements from scratch.  Ferrarini argued that faculty requesting exploratory funding should demonstrate prior commitment and experience in relation to the proposed program, and that the likelihood of long-term success be considered (as opposed to supporting junkets and programs unlikely to be run more than once or twice).
In further regard to exploratory trip funding, Siles clarified that the summer school/continuing education programs are a probable source, and that he wishes to support the efforts of faculty who are willing to take students abroad for curriculum rather than just pursue their own professional development.  He clarified that under the guidelines being developed for study abroad, two faculty members must lead the program, but one of them could be approved from a local academic institution.  Orf observed that faculty can tap funding resources (i.e., AAUP professional development funds, department heads’ and deans’ discretionary funds) in addition to special funding for exploratory trips. 
Several committee members reiterated the desirability of developing a transparent funding allocation process.  Demonstrating specific benefits to the university from potential international programs, in both planning and delivery phases, should be a part of this process, and should be tied to both curriculum and professional development.  A campus-wide conversation about this subject is also desirable, starting with an inventory of what faculty have already done.  It was suggested that Siles might initiate such an inventory by working through the Deans.  

· Regarding the origination of internationalized academic programs, Siles asserted his commitment to development from the faculty first.  In addition, part of his administrative function is to make international contacts and propose them through regular academic channels for development by interested faculty.  Internationalization efforts originating in the administration may be perceived by faculty as fait accompli, but are not.  The essential ingredient for any international experience or program to get off the ground is a qualified faculty member’s involvement.
· Siles reviewed ongoing collaborative efforts involving Canada and Japan (see last minutes), suggesting that a prospective visit to NMU by the Japanese Consul in March be planned for carefully.
· Ferrarini raised the need to provide the Senate with a mid-year COI report, which would attach a current summary of International Affairs initiatives, statistics, and areas of concentration.  She and Mowafy will draft a one-page statement of what COI has accomplished so far.
· We briefly discussed possible contents for the COI webpage, which Goodrich will develop with Jeannie Wratschko.
· The primary business for the next meeting will be a review of the Faculty section of the draft NMU International Study Guidelines.
Submitted by Peter Goodrich, COI Secretary
